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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Mark Chan, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Consultant)

	Date:
	30 April 2019

	Re:
	7-31 Rhyl Primary School Rhyl Street London NW5 3HB

	Proposal:
	Erection of a food technology classroom within the existing outdoor classroom and car park site of Rhyl Primary School.

	Reference:
	2019/1601/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


I have taken a look at the submitted acoustic assessment which seeks to erect a food technology classroom within the existing outdoor classroom and car park site of Rhyl Primary School.

The development has minimal environmental impact and is reasonable and practicable therefore I do not have any objections to the application and suggest the follow should you be mindful to grant the application.

Informatives:

Construction and demolition works and associated activities at the development, audible beyond the boundary of the site should not be carried out other than between the hours of 0800 - 1800hrs Mondays to Fridays and 0800 - 1300hrs on Saturdays and at no other times, including Sundays and Public/Bank Holidays, unless otherwise agreed with the Environmental Health Officer.
At least 21 days prior to the commencement of any site works, all occupiers surrounding the site should be notified in writing of the nature and duration of works to be undertaken. The name and contact details of a person responsible for the site works should be made available for enquiries and complaints for the entire duration of the works and updates of work should be provided regularly. Any complaints should be properly addressed as quickly as possible. 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Consultant
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